## FISH OUT OF WATER DAY!! BOWLING PARTY - Lewis and Clark Lanes Saturday, November 2, 1991 JOIN IN AND HAVE A BALL!

(See Social section for details)

## MINUTES OF PNA BOARD MEETING

The meeting was held on September 24 at Robin O'Leary's. The meeting was called to order by new President, Steve Freeborn, at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were Carolyn Baldwin, Sandy Bequette, Lee Carlson, Kathy Casey, Steve Freeborn, Phyllis Gill, Gordon Gray, Zena Herrmann, Karen Jost, Jan Kavadas, Tammi Keeler, Nancy Lawrence, Hugh Moore, Jane Moore, Robin O'Leary, Walt Reid, and Frank Newquist.

MINUTES: Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as amended:

AWARDS: MANY ribbons left over from Long-Course Regionals (for the investment-oriented, my hot stock tip of the year is to purchase these ribbons at their lowest price. As you will see, later in the Minutes, Region 12 has been abolished and these ribbons are sure to escalate in value beyond belief. Contact Steve Freeborn for purchase at the ground floor).

OFFICIATING: A correction in spelling of Katherine Shay to Chay.

OLD BUSINESS: Fred Wiggin Memorial Scholarship is to be presented to a USS swimmer and/or a USMS swimmer.

CORRECTION TO THE CORRECTION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: Federal Way WILL host the PNA Champs in 1992.

## COMMITTEE REPORTS:

TREASURER: Jane reported a current balance of \$3566.50 for the PNA. No change in the amount of the Fred Wiggin Memorial Fund.

MEMBERSHIP: Zena reported that there are currently 579 members, compared to

580 members two years ago. There were 650 last year.

MEETS: Jan Kavadas said that Anacortes wishes to change their swim meet from December 8 to December 15. There were no objections from the Board, and the meet date will be switched accordingly. Team GLAD is considering hosting a meet, tentatively scheduled for February 22 or 23, 1992. This may be a distance event only (1650, 1000, and 400 IM). Teresa Weigart, a Masters swimmer coaching at Stadium High School, may want to have her high school team host a swim meet for the PNA.

RECORDS: Walt Reid reported that he has the results of various Top Tens and records (PNA, Regional, National, and World). Free copies of those results are available to each club present at a future Board meeting. Other copies will be sold at the swim meets beginning in November, for \$2.00 each, or you may contact Walt Reid directly.

AWARDS: Nothing new here.

**NEWSLETTER:** Editor Karen stated that Phyllis Gill, of Issaquah, will take over as the new newsletter editor. There will be a transition for October and November, and Phyllis should be in charge by November.

COMPUTERS: It was suggested that we make a list of programs for running swim meets available to meet directors. Zena reported that she had an estimate of \$100-\$300 to fix the computer, and felt it was not worth doing. The general consensus was that we should replace the computer. No action has been taken on that at this point. Kathy Casey made a motion to deep-six the old PNA computer, and that was passed unanimously. Steve Freeborn or Kathy will donate it to a voc-tech, or Zena will part it out.

OFFICIATING: There will be a list of officials' clinics in the next newsletter. These clinics are free and open to everyone; however, attendance is lim-

ited.

SOCIAL: Tammi Keeler suggested a PNA bowling afternoon. A date of Saturday, November 2 was selected. Information will be published in the newsletter; however, it appears that this will begin at about 2:00 at Lewis and Clark Lanes in the Sea-Tac area. Anyone interested should call Tammi at and let her know who is coming. Family and friends are welcome!

FITNESS: Karen Jost was voted in as the new Fitness Chairperson. She will take over when she has the newsletter turned over to Phyllis. She mentioned that she wants to help get fitness swimmers more involved in workouts. She also has an idea for scheduling workouts on Saturdays throughout the year at different locations and having them publicized to the PNA with the workouts being open to all swimmers interested. More information will be forthcoming on both ideas.

NMOC: Zena reported that the banquet for 1992 Long-Course Nationals will more than likely be held at Brown's Point.

OLD BUSINESS: A convention report was made by Hugh Moore, Jane Moore, Kathy Casey, Walt Reid, and Jan Kavadas. A written copy of their full report will be attached to the October newsletter. Some of the highlights were that it appears that National dues will be increased by \$3.00. Zone realignment passed, and Region 12 no longer exists. We are now part of the Northwest Zone and Kathy Casey is the Northwest Chair. The Zone includes all of what was Region 12, plus Utah, Montana, and Alaska. Next, Chapel Hill is having problems with building a warm-up pool in time for Short-Course Nationals in 1992; however, they are working on the problem. Hugh Moore reported that he is a candidate for the Legislative Committee at the National level. Next, we need an LMSC Safety Coordinator to notify clubs that they are to identify a person responsible for emergency response at swim meets and at practices. Carolyn Baldwin was asked to take on that duty, and she accepted. The vote was unanimous in her favor. The last item mentioned was Tom Boak's talk to the convention. Tom is a past USMS President and is the 1991 recipient of the Ransom J. Arthur Award.

RETREAT: The retreat, as previously reported, will be held at Hugh and Jane Moore's on Saturday, October 5. There will be a pot-luck breakfast and pizza will be served for lunch. A letter will be sent to team reps.

**NEW BUSINESS:** British Columbia Masters swimmers are interested in a closer connection with the PNA in any way that seems feasible to the two LMSCs. These could include dual meets alternating each year. Phoenix Masters is also interested in a similar arrangement. Some consideration is being given to a meet in February, during baseball spring training.

Page 3

NEXT MEETING: The next meeting will be held on October 22 at the Tacoma Y on Pearl Street. The following meeting will be held on Sunday, November 17, right after the swim meet.

STATISTICS: Teams represented were Tigers, Fort Steilacoom, Federal Way, Green Lake, Highline Swim Club, Sequim Masters, Issaquah, OOPS, and GLAD.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

FRANK M. NEWQUIST Recording Secretary



## "Fish Out of Water Day"

All PNA Members are invited to

attend a PNA Bowling Outing on Saturday, November 2, 1991 at Lewis and Clark Lanes. Reservations are required. 2 – 5 pm.

Lewis and Clark is on Hwy. 99, just south of Hwy. 518 near the airport. Lewis and Clark theatres are adjacent to the bowling alley, bring the entire family!

Bowl three games for \$6.00 plus \$1.50 shoe rental per person.

RSVP: by October 20th, to Tammi Keeler, 328-7819, 763 Belmont Place E., #104, Seattle, WA 98102.